CHNA TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE – What you need to know about the Civic Campus Relocation
October 12, 2017

Background
· CHNA has been working for years to reduce the volume and speed of vehicles that impact our residential streets. 
· CHNA has requested that the City conduct an Area Traffic Management study to identify the impact of traffic generated from the current and future Civic Campuses, anticipated development in the Preston-Carling area, and cut-through traffic. 
What’s New?
· The City of Ottawa has applied for a Zoning By-law Amendment and an Official Plan Amendment for the purpose of the relocation of the Civic Campus.
· CHNA requires that the City of Ottawa conduct an Area Traffic Management study as well as additional transportation studies where necessary, in order to assess the full impact of the development for which the rezoning is being sought (see CHNA response dated September 29, 2017).  
· Until such time as all transportation related studies are completed, the rezoning application is premature and is strongly opposed by the CHNA on this basis.
What is meant by a ‘holding’ provision and why is an Area Traffic Management study important to this process?
· A zoning by-law with a holding symbol (“H”) restricts future uses of the land until certain conditions for removing the “H” are met. 
· As indicated above, a City of Ottawa Area Traffic Management study and any necessary additional transportation studies are prerequisites to future considerations for approving the application for rezoning. 
· Should the CHNA approve of the findings in the Area Traffic Management and other transportation studies, Council could agree to remove the H-symbol to permit the use of the land.
________________________
The CHNA Transportation Committee has an important opportunity to influence this process. Please provide your valuable input to:  traffic@chnaottawa.ca
 
 
 
